
 

 

By email to ruairi.omurchu@oireachtas.ie  
 
 
22

nd
 June 2020                                               

 
 
Mr. Ruairí Ó Murchú, T.D, 
Dáil Éireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street, 
Dublin 2. 
 
 
Re: Parliamentary Question 10135/20 “To ask the Minister for Health the nursing homes to 

which the 45 patients were transferred to from Our Lady of Lourdes Hospital Drogheda, 
County Louth from 1 March to 6 May 2020; and if he will make a statement on the matter.” 

 
 
Dear Deputy Ó Murchú, 
 
The RCSI Hospital Group has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 
Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response. Having 
reviewed the matter, the following outlines the position.  
 
Please see below residential care facilities that patients transfers to from 01.03.2020 to 06.05.2020.  

Aras Mhuire Nursing Home – Drogheda 
Beachtree Nursing Home – Old Town 
Blackrock Abbey Nursing Home - Haggardstown 
Boyne Valley Nursing Home – Dowth 
Carlingford Nursing Home – Carlingford 
Castleross Nursing Home - Tullyvaragh 
Dealgan Nursing Home - Dundalk 
Drumbear Nursing Home – Drumbear 
Gormonston Wood Nursing Home – Gormanston 
Hillview Nursing Home – Rathfeigh 
Kilbrew Nursing Home - Ashbourne 
Kilmainhamwood Nursing Home – Kilmainhamwood 
Knightbridge Care Village – Trim 
Moorehall Lodge - Ardee 
Rathoath Manor Nursing Home - Ratoath 
Sacred Heart - Clones  
Sheelin Nursing Home - Mountnugent,  
St Anne's Nursing Home - Ballybay 
St Colmcilles Nursing Home - Kells 
St Olivers Plunkett Nursing Home, Dundalk 
St Peters Nursing Home - Castlebellingham 
Sunhill Nursing Home - Termonfeckin 
Carechoice Nursing Home, Swords 
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We trust this information is of assistance to you. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 

 
______________________________ 

June Molloy 
Communications Manager 
RCSI Hospital Group 


